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Board of Engineering Appeals 

OPSI Tewksbury 

365 East Street 

Tewksbury, MA  01876 

March 18, 2022 

 

Board Members Present: Guests Present: 

Dan Kilburn, Chair Jonathan DiPilato 

Joseph Pineyro, Member  

Craig Kimball, Member  

 

Staff Present: 

Jean McCarthy 

 

 

License exam results appeal of Jonathan DiPilato  Chairman Dan Kilburn introduced himself and 

members of the Board. Chairman Kilburn stated that he read Mr. DiPilato’ s appeal and reviewed the 

exam along with Mr. DiPilato’s answers.  Chairman Kilburn asked Mr. DiPilato what was the basis for 

the appeal?  Mr. DiPilato stated that he thought that maybe a few questions were marked incorrectly by 

the scantron since, he had erasure marks on the answer sheet.  Chairman Kilburn stated that in those cases 

the exam is “flagged” by the scantron and then it is reviewed by the examiner. It is also “flagged” if there 

is no answer submitted for a particular question and those are also reviewed by the examiner. Chairman 

Kilburn asked if Mr. DiPilato had any additional remarks  Mr. DiPilato thanked everyone for their time.  

Chairman Kilburn stated that no decision would be given today and concluded the hearing.  After the 

public hearing concluded, the Board deliberated in quasi-judicial session and unanimously denied the 

appeal.  

 

License exam results appeal of Michael Gambale Chairman Dan Kilburn opened the hearing and 

introduced the board members. Mr. Gambale was not present for the hearing.  After the public hearing 

concluded, the Board deliberated in quasi-judicial session and unanimously denied the appeal.  

 

 


